


Report: Webinar on “A Guide for Entrepreneurship”

Date and Time: 16-June-2021 at 2:00 p.m.

Platform: Zoom

Audience: Faculty and students of St. Edmund’s College, Shillong 


The Department of Computer Science conducted a webinar titled “A Guide for Entrepreneurship” 
on 16th June, 2021, under DBT Star College Scheme. The talk was delivered by Mr. S.M. Arif, Retd. VP 
(HR), Reliance. 


The program began with a warm welcome address from Dr. S. Nagi (HOD, Computer Science). It was 
then followed by a speech from Dr. S. Lamare, Principal, who spoke about the entrepreneurial spirit 
of a few college students. Prof. M. Chakravarty, Vice Principal, spoke about the importance of the 
chosen topic and hoped it could be turned into a series of impactful lectures because innovation 
and entrepreneurship is the need of the hour. 


The Department of Computer Science was very fortunate to have Mr. S. M. Arif, a man with a 
wealth of experience in the field of entrepreneurship and HR development, as a resource person. 
The webinar began with him defining the term ‘entrepreneurship’, and stated that entrepreneurs 
work for the betterment of society. Passion, commitment, leadership skills and the ability to teach 
are some of the characteristics an entrepreneur should have. He laid emphasis on the birth and 
importance of novel ideas which can lead to the creation of wealth for themselves and the society. 
An entrepreneur should also be a good mentor to guide and lead a team of people, as well as 
having multifaceted knowledge of the enterprise because the business environment is always 
changing and a need to adapt to the current situation is paramount. There is also a need for funding 
the entrepreneurial endeavour which may be sought  from government  and private institutions, 
angel investors and through personal funding. The primary goal is to develop the idea into a 
practical implementation. The current pandemic has unfortunately led to an economic recession 
and it make take some time for things to get back to normal.  


After the talk was completed, the resource person took questions from the participants. A number 
of questions were asked, some being on the necessity of big ideas versus small ones, the hesitancy 
of people to join startups because of job security, the risks involved when taking up the 
entrepreneurial route and differences between an entrepreneur and a business man. Mr. Arif 
answered all the queries with clear and crisp information. Br. Simon Coelho, IQAC Coordinator, then 
summed up the talk with his succinct concluding remarks. As the webinar came to a close, Mr. 
Bertrand Dkhar, faculty member in the Department of Computer Science, proposed the vote of 
thanks.


The webinar received 149 registrations, it was attended by 116 people comprising of faculty and 
students of the college from all streams. A total of 83 participants filled the feedback form making 
them eligible for e-certificates.         




Screenshots of the webinar:
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What the attendees said about Entrepreneurship …


